
Sun Coast Pinto Club
April 2015 Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM on Tuesday, April 7th, 2015.

In Attendance:  Sherry Barnard, Denise and David Escover, Linda and Jeff Jacobsen, Sue Leamons

Secretary’s Report: 

March 2015 minutes were accepted as written.  Motion to approve minutes was made by Sue with a second by Denise.  
The club then approved then motion.    

Treasurer’s Report:  

Denise provided the account balance for the Sun Coast program.  This information is not recorded in the minutes for 
public display but available at any meeting.  Sue submitted receipts for postage stamps, paper and other office supplies 
used for premium mailings and show prep.  Linda submitted a receipt for the awards the Champion and Reserve High 
Point Awards. Sue made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and Linda provided a second.  The club carried the 
motion.
 
Old Business/New Business:

Our upcoming show on April 18th at Bolado Park in Hollister was the topic of both our Old and New Business this 
meeting.  Denise sent out letters to the local Hollister Business Community promoting our Club and asking for 
sponsorships. Denise also got additional equine contacts for letters from the MHG Today Magazine.  Denise also sent 
“save the date” cards to 20 local boarding facilities she found on the internet to help promote our show.  Thank you 
Denise!   We have parking signage, an announcer and GVA Café in place for the 18th.   All of us will be bringing cones, 
tables chairs, pop ups and more for the show.  Thank you everyone!  Jan Larsen will be on site for Pinto registration. The 
judges will do showmanship and horsemanship/equitation patterns.  Jan Larsen will do the trail pattern and provide the 
trail poles and other obstacles needed for the show. The Bolado Park Office will coordinate the RV overnight parking. 
Sun Coast Pinto will be offering Champion and Reserve High Point Awards and no class awards. 7CPHC will be offering 
Champion and Reserve High Point Awards and ribbons for class awards.  We are adding four leadline classes. Stalls are 
still available and the Club is arranging a local vendor for shavings and feed for those stalling overnight. Many of us will 
be at Bolado Park on the17th, setting up the arena, trails, tables, chairs, posting signs, etc… and for those staying over, an 
informal pizza dinner will be put together for all of the worker bees!

Linda announced that the Best Western Hotel is full and not available for our July 11th Show and made a motion for the 
Club to use the Cinderella Hotel in Hollister as our Host Hotel for the Jul Show.   Sue provided a second and the Club 
passed the motion.

Linda made a motion for the Club to do something nice for Jan as she is providing the trail patterns, all of the trail poles 
and other obstacles needed as well as being our onsite PtHA Registration Representative. Denise provided the second and 
the Club voted on a nice gift for Jan.  Details of the gift were not recorded in the minutes for public display but available 
are available in the Secretary’s minutes at any meeting.  

Sue made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Denise providing the second.

Meeting adjourned at 8:53 PM.

Next Meeting Tuesday, May 5th, 7:00 PM 
at the Longhouse Restaurant in Gilroy, CA 


